Conibear Rowing Club Officer Meeting
November 16, 2020

Finances
· Ginny would like to use online version of Quickbooks instead of current spreadsheets.  The fee is $35/mo.  It would be easy to pass on to a new Treasurer.
· PayPal and/or Venmo may connect directly with Quickbooks.  Most people using the Lakewood Outpost are paying through PayPal or Venmo.
· Sara L compares signup sheet with PayPal and Venmo payments, and reports to TV.  It would save time if the payment app connected directly to Quickbooks.  
· Sara L will check with Kevin/iCrew to see if he can help streamline payments.
· TV filed for annual renewal of non-profit status with the State of Washington.
· Income taxes are due end of November- report through December which is awkward this year, as we will still have income in December.

Lakewood Marina
· If you forget your phone when rowing, you can check in and out on sign out sheet for safety purposes instead of iCrew.
· Little wood dock has been installed.  Anchoring still needs fine-tuning.  Sara L suggested getting another inflatable dock to launch from, which would be an investment but would create more than one launching site.  Perhaps float cost could be split between Conibear and private boat rack people.  It’s about $1000.  Would extend 10’ out, and be 10’ long.
· TV pointed out neoprene booties/ socks would be a way to avoid the bottleneck that the docks might create.
· We cannot launch from area with ramp…it’s too noisy to be over there.
· Decision was made to order a dock.

Equipment
· The Diane Johnson has been repaired and should be returned tonight 11/16.
· Gail wants to put the decals on the oars.  Is it worth doing while they are getting beat up on the rocks?  It would be worth it to try a sample decal and see if it works.
· The Plasmo seems to be taking on a lot of water.  
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Jane P. is getting an erg to bring down to Lakewood Marina.  She’s looking for a plastic furniture cover to protect it from rain.  

Regular Get Together
· Walk around Seward Park…make it a regular day/time?  Jane asked for feedback.

Membership Survey Results from Sara L.
· Most members agreed that everyone who is dues-paying should have a basic membership.  To go to Regionals, you need the next tier up.  It seems to make sense to get the basic membership now, and upgrade if we’re racing next year.  The magazine is no longer a membership benefit, and it’s possible it’s no longer being published.

Officers for next year
· Check in with Ginny to see if she wants to be Treasurer next year, with either TV or new assistant.  
· Ask Joy to see if she wants to find new officers.

Minutes submitted by Jane McPhedran 
